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The parliament, and the Londoners too were in
a strange consternation at this mistake of their ge-
neral; and had the king, whose great misfortune
was always to follow precipitant advices; had the
king, I say, pushed on his first design, which he
had formed with very good reason, and for which
he had been dodging with Essex eight or ten days,
viz. of marching directly to London, where he had
a very great interest, and where his friends were
not yet oppressed and impoverished, as they were
afterwards, he bad turned the scale of his affairs;
and every man expected it; for the members began
to shift for themselves, expresses were sent on the
heels of one another to the earl of Essex, to hasten
after the king, and, if possible, to bring him to a
battle. Some of these letters fell into our hands,
and we might easily discover, that the parliament
were in the last confusion at the thoughts of our
coming to London; besides this, the city was in a
worse fright than the house, and the great moving
men began to go out of town. In short, they ex-
pected us, and we expected to come; but provi-
dence, for our ruin, had otherwise determined it.
Essex, upon news of the king's march, and upon
receipt of the parliament's letters, makes long
marches after us, and, on the 23rd of October,
reaches the village of Keynton, in "Warwickshire.
The king was almost as far as Banbury, and there
calls a council of war. Some of the old officers that
foresaw the advantage the king had, the concern
the city was in, and the vast addition, both to the
reputation of his forces, and the increase of his in-
terest, it would be, if the king could gain that point,
urged the king to march on to London. Prince
Rupert, and the fresh colonels, pressed for fighting;
told the king, it dispirited their men to march with
the enemy at their heels j that the parliament army

